
November Report from Wymeswold Parish Council 
 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year ! 
 
Police Report 

During the month of October 2018 Wymeswold had 4 x Vehicle crime’s reported which mainly 
consisted of individuals trying car doors and theft from motor vehicle. 

No other significant crime patterns have been identified. For more detailed data, please visit 
https://www.police.uk/  
 
 
Planning Update  

The appeal against the decision to refuse permission for up to 25 houses to be built on Land off 
Burton Lane, planning reference P/16/1852/2 was heard on 24th October at the Ramada Hotel in 
Loughborough. The appeal was condensed into one day, from the two planned days. The Parish 
Council’s statement was presented by our Borough Councillor Jenny Bokor. At the time of 
writing the inspector had still not issued a decision. Any results will be posted on our website as 
soon as they are available. 
 
Prestwold License 

The Clerk, Cllr Cooke and Cllr Bokor attended the Prestwold license review meeting to 
represent Wymeswold. Prestwold accepted that the ‘Forbidden Forest’ event was badly 
managed causing noise and traffic issues in the Wolds villages. After much discussion it was 
agreed that Prestwold can retain their license but new conditions need to be complied with. 
A full list of the conditions and the decision notice can be found on the Charnwood 
Borough Council website www.charnwood.gov.uk. The key change is the reduction in the 
permitted noise levels for all future events on the Prestwold Estate. A limit of 15dBa above 
background noise levels has been confirmed which would limit noise levels to 40-50dBa. 
Levels higher than 65dBa were recorded at the September event.  
 
Remembrance Day 
Remembrance Day saw the 100th anniversary of the end of WW1. The village looked fantastic 
decorated with lamp post poppies and the ‘Silent Soldiers’ throughout the village were very 
poignant. Peter and Lesley Blount along with their team worked tirelessly to help commemorate 
our fallen soldiers from the village – a big thank you to them. 
 

 



 
The next meeting of Wymeswold Parish Council will be held on Monday 3rd December in the Sports 
Pavilion, Burton Lane, Wymeswold, starting at 7:00pm. All parishioners are welcome to attend. 
 
Alice Gardam 
Clerk to Wymeswold Parish Council 
wymeswoldpc@hotmail.co.uk  
Tel 01509 881664 
 


